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CHICAGO – Illinois State Treasurer Michael Frerichs announced today that Illinois’ 
Bright Start 529 College Savings Plans has earned a Gold rating from Morningstar, 
keeping the plan among the best in the nation for the fifth consecutive year.

“To be touted as the ‘best and brightest’ by Morningstar is the ultimate compliment and 
confirms from an independent source that Illinois’ 529 College Savings plans are a great 



investment for Illinois families,” Frerichs said. “Since taking office, my priority has 
been to ensure Illinois families have access to the highest quality savings plans in the 
nation. We are proud to earn this honor and help parents save for their children’s 
future.”

A child is three times more likely to attend college if they have a dedicated college 
savings account, according to research from the Center of Social Development at 
Washington University in St. Louis, Missouri. Ensuring top quality 529 programs is one 
of several initiatives by Frerichs’ office to make college more accessible.

 

Each year,  independently evaluates and rates college savings plans, Morningstar
assigning each a Morningstar Analyst Rating of Negative, Not Rated, Bronze, Silver, or 
Gold. Bright Start has won a Gold medal every year since Frerichs revamped the plans 
in 2017. In Morningstar’s latest rankings, Bright Start is 1 of only 3 Gold-rated 529 
plans in the country. In their review, Morningstar identified Bright Start as “Summa 
Cum Laude” setting it as a “top-notch plan” which “set the curve for their peers, 
offering exceptional investments while emulating savvy stewardship.”

Morningstar’s medal ratings represent composite scores of each plan’s performance 
across four key pillars - Process, People, Parent, and Price. Morningstar awarded Bright 
Start positive ratings across all four categories. Morningstar applauded the Illinois State 
Treasurer’s Office’s investment team, “Illinois touts a strong investment team that has 
an impactful voice in the construction of this plan and supports our positive view.”

Illinois State Treasurer Michael Frerichs serves as Trustee and Administrator of the 
Illinois 529 College Savings Programs. Since 2015, Frerichs has worked with Union 
Bank & Trust, the program manager, to reduce fees and ensure more investment dollars 
go directly to college savings. These changes have helped the Illinois 529 College 
Savings Pool to grow by more than double from $7 billion to $17 billion in assets with 
approximately 750,000 accounts.

https://529.morningstar.com/529p/plan-analysis.action?state=IL&planID=5PUSA006B5&utm_source=riverbender&utm_medium=article_link


Money in a 529 college savings account can be used at eligible educational institutions, 
including public and private, two-year, four-year colleges and universities, and certain 
technical and vocational schools. The investment grows tax-free when spent on 
qualified expenses.

For more information about the Treasurer’s Office 529 College Savings programs, visit 
. To read Morningstar’s report, click .www.illinoistreasurer.gov here

About the Illinois Treasurer

As Illinois State Treasurer, Michael Frerichs is the state’s Chief Investment and 
Banking Officer and actively manages approximately $52 billion. The portfolio includes 
$27 billion in state funds, $16 billion in retirement and college savings plans, and $9 
billion on behalf of local and state governments. Frerichs’ office protects consumers by 
safeguarding more than $3.5 billion in unclaimed property, encouraging savings plans 
for college or trade school, increasing financial education among all ages, assisting 
people with disabilities save without losing government benefits, and removing barriers 
to a secure retirement. The Treasurer’s Office predates Illinois incorporation in 1818. 
Voters in 1848 chose to make it an elected office.

http://www.illinoistreasurer.gov/?utm_source=riverbender&utm_medium=article_link
https://www.morningstar.com/articles/1062917/the-top-529-education-savings-plans-of-2021?utm_source=riverbender&utm_medium=article_link

